MASTER EXHIBIT SERIES

EL SALVADOR

PERSECUTION BY DEATH SQUADS/SECURITY FORCES

LISTS

[ME/SLV/97.006D]

SEPTEMBER 1997

All the sources of information contained in this document are identified and are publicly available.

DISTRIBUTED BY:

INS RESOURCE INFORMATION CENTER 425 I STREET, NW (ULLICO BUILDING, 3RD FLOOR) WASHINGTON, DC 20536

PRODUCED BY:

HUMAN RIGHTS DOCUMENTATION EXCHANGE (FORMERLY CENTRAL AMERICA RESOURCE CENTER) P. O. BOX 2327 AUSTIN, TX 78768

EL SALVADOR - 6. Persecution by Death Squads/Security Forces

Focuses on persecution perpetrated with tacit or overt government support {includes six specific categories}: D. Lists - Materials indicating that the government, security forces, and death squads keep lists of suspected subversives; includes publishing of lists in newspapers.

E1 Salvador - Lists

- "Cuanes Alerts," Christian Urgent Action Network for Emergency Support, Sept. Dec. 1990
- "Situation of Human Rights in E1 Salvador," United Nations Report, 22 October 1990 (p.11)
- "Government Calls Groups Rebel Fronts," E1 Salvador On Line, 18 October 1990
- "Court Allows Asylum for Salvadoran," San Francisco Chronicle, 26 September 1990
- "Teachers Threatened by Army," E1 Salvador On Line, 24 September 1990
- "Jesuit Case Suspect Released on Bail," E1 Salvador On Line, 6 August 1990
- "A Year of Reckoning: E1 Salvador a Decade After the Assassination of Archbishop Romero," Americas Watch, March 1990 (pp. 100-101)
- "State of Fear Replaces Rattle of Gunfire for Church Workers and Others in E1 Salvador," National Catholic Reporter, 16 February 1990 (CAM)

- "Salvador Seeks to Quell Liberal Church Network," Los Angeles Times, 13 December 1989 (ISLA 2606)
- "Human Rights: 1989 Worse Than 1988," Letter to the Churches, 1-15 October 1989
- "Rise in Rape and Torture by Salvador Army Reported," San Francisco Chronicle, 30 September 1989
- "Attorney General of Salvador Slain by Bomb in Car," New York Times, 20 April 1989
- "Confessions of an Assassin," Mother Jones, January 1989 (CAM)
- "Army Officers Linked to Peasant Slayings," Miami Herald, 15 October 1988 (ISLA 1981)
- "El Salvador: 'Death Squads' A Government Strategy," Amnesty International AMR 29/21/88, October 1988 (pp.8-12)
- "10 Salvador Villagers Reportedly Slain by Army," Los Angeles Times, 24 September 1988 (ISLA 1406)
- "Death Squad Claims Killings in E1 Salvador," Miami Herald, 26 September 1987 (ISLA 1302)
- "Anti-Communists Issue Ultimatum to 'Terrorists'," FBIS, 23 June 1987
- "Salvador Death Squads Yield to Gentler Ways of Winning the People," Wall Street Journal, 9 April 1987 (ISLA 2037)
- "We Always Have a List," The Progressive, March 1986
- "Facing Death Squad Threat, Salvadoran Asks for Asylum in Los Angeles," Los Angeles Times, 25 July 1985 (ISLA 139)
- "Army Out to Stop Dissent," Guardian, 26 June 1985 (CAM)
- "Testimony: Three Salvadorans Speak About Their Flight from Terror to Robert Kahn," The National Reporter, Summer 1985 (CAM, Dec.'85)
- "Police Communique Lists Arrested Teachers," FBIS, 19 August 1982
- "Herald Journalists Included on Hit List," Miami Herald, 18 March 1982 (ISLA 1138)
- "The Bodies in a Barrio: Provocation or Atrocity?," 2 February 1982 (ISLA 596)
- "El Salvador: Death List and Idealism," Los Angeles Times, 16 April 1981 (ISLA 1574)
- "Amnesty International Appeals to E 1 Salvador Government over Apparent Death List Issued by Army," AI AMR 29/25/81, 9 April 1981
- "U.S. Returns Illegal Immigrants Who are Fleeing Salvador War," 2 March 1981 (ISLA 1609)
- "A U.S. Ambassador Extremists Love to Hate," Washington Post, 19 July 1980 (ISLA 103)